January 24, 2006 Cottonwood County Board of Commissioners Regular Meeting Minutes

The Cottonwood County Board of Commissioners met in regular session on Tuesday, January 24, 2006 at 1:00 p.m. at the Cottonwood County Courthouse in Windom, MN. Presiding over the meeting was Chairman Ron Kuecker. Present for all or portions of the meeting were: Commissioners Ron Kuecker, Norm Holmen, John Oeltjenbruns, Gary Sorenson, Chuck Severson; Administrative Assistant Kelly Thongvivong; Auditor/Treasurer Jan Johnson; County Attorney Doug Storey; Kay Clark, Mark Marcy, Kym Christiansen, Bruce Nagorske, Jim Kartes, Gale Bondhus, Ron Gregg, Richard Maxwell, Kenneth Birch, Andy Butler and Mary Ann Anderson. Motion by Oeltjenbruns, second by Holmen, unanimous vote to approve the additions of the agenda. Motion by Holmen, second by Severson, unanimous vote to approve the minutes of the January 10, 2006 meeting as amended.

Kay Clark met with the board to present an RC & D application that was submitted for approval on behalf of the Mt. Lake Chamber of Commerce for the completion of the Lawcon Park Playground Equipment project. The request is in the amount of \$7,200. Because there were some discrepancies with the amounts listed on the proposal, Clark will talk to Rob Anderson for clarification on the totals. Motion by Oeltjenbruns, second by Sorenson, unanimous vote to approve RC & D grant application pending clarification of the application.

A public hearing to discuss the HAVA county election equipment plan was held at this time. There were 13 people in attendance for the hearing. Auditor/Treasurer Johnson gave an update and answered any questions that were asked by the members of the audience. Johnson reported that the State has tentatively approved the equipment plan but nothing has been received in writing at this time.

Mark Marcy, Emergency Management Director and Kym Christiansen, SRDC, met with the board to discuss the possibility of the county participating in a hazard mitigation planning process that would be developed with the help of SRDC. Motion by Sorenson, second by Holmen, unanimous roll call vote to adopt resolution as follows, which allows the SRDC to apply for a grant on behalf of Cottonwood County for hazard mitigation planning.

RESOLUTION TO PARTICIPATE IN A HAZARD MITIGATION PLANNING PROCESS 06-01-24

WHEREAS, the County of Cottonwood is participating in a hazard mitigation planning process as established under the Disaster Mitigation Act of 2000; and

WHEREAS, the Act established a framework for the development of a county hazard mitigation plan; and

WHEREAS, the Act as part of the planning process requires public involvement and local coordination among neighboring local units of government and businesses; and

WHEREAS, the plan must included a risk assessment including past hazards, hazards that threaten the county, maps of hazards, an estimate of structures at risk, estimates of potential dollar losses for each hazard, a general description of land uses and development trends, and

WHEREAS, the plan must include a mitigation strategy including goals and objectives and an action plan identifying specific mitigation projects and costs; and

WHEREAS, the plan must include a maintenance or implementation process including plan updates, integration of plan into other planning documents and how the county will maintain public participation and coordination; and

WHEREAS, the draft plan will be shared with Minnesota Division of Emergency Management for coordination of state agency review and comment of the draft; and

WHEREAS, approval of the all hazard mitigation plan will make the county eligible to receive Hazard Mitigation Grant Program (HMGP) and Pre-Disaster Mitigation (PDM) project grants; and

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that Cottonwood County wishes to prepare and recognize that the plan will apply within the county.

S/Jan Johnson, Auditor/Treasurer S/Ron Kuecker, Board Chairman

Motion by Sorenson, second by Severson, unanimous vote to amend December 1st Emergency Meeting minutes to reflect a change in the date of Magdalen Einck's resignation from December 31, 2005 to January 24, 2006.

Discussion was held in regards to the car that is currently being leased by the Veteran's Office. It seems that it is time to look at trading in the current car for a new one. The board suggested that Pete might want to look at leasing a van instead of a car. Commissioner Sorenson will talk to Pete Brand about this further.

Brief discussion was held in regards to the Youth Task Force and whether or not a Commissioner representative needs to be in attendance at the meetings. The board agreed that this should not be a county appointment and it should be left up to the commissioners whether or not they choose to attend the meetings. From now on, a county per diem will no longer be paid for attending these meetings.

Discussion was held regarding request to adopt resolution in support of participating in the Minnesota Housing Finance Agency HOME Rental Rehabilitation Program. The board agreed that they would like to find out more information before acting on this resolution.

Motion by Sorenson, second by Oeltjenbruns, unanimous vote to recess as the County Board and to convene as the Ditch Authority.

Motion by Sorenson, second by Severson, unanimous vote to authorize payment to Conrad Heggeseth in the amount of \$5,198.21 for work completed on the JD #15 improvement project. This amount included change order #1 and was recognized by the board.

Discussion was held in regards to county ditch maps. This is something Auditor/Treasurer Johnson would like to pursue by checking into costs that would be involved with digitizing the maps.

Bruce Nagorske met with the board in regard to a petition for improvement to JD #5. After much discussion and review of the proposal for improvement, it was determined that a more detailed description on the petition needs to be submitted before it can be given further consideration. Nagorske will work to put together a more detailed description.

Motion by Oeltjenbruns, second by Severson, unanimous vote to adjourn as the Ditch Authority and to reconvene as the County Board.

Building Inspector/Zoning/Fire Marshall Jim Kartes met with the board to discuss his findings and recommendations after a recent review of the current fire alarm system in the Courthouse that was conducted on Friday, January 20th along with Fire Chief Dan Fossing, Commissioner Kuecker and Auditor/Treasurer Johnson. After giving his recommendations to the board, there was a motion by Oeltjenbruns, second by Severson, unanimous vote to seek quotes to update the current fire alarm system in the Courthouse.

County Assessor Gale Bondhus met with the board to discuss a few different items. The board agreed to set the Board of Equalization date for Tuesday, June 13th at 1:00pm with the first appointment to be scheduled at 1:30pm.

Bondhus presented two letters to the board asking for their consideration to grant permanent full-time status to two of the employees in the Assessor's Office that will soon be completing their probationary period. Bondhus also asked that the board consider giving them each an increase in pay because of added responsibilities due to a reorganization of the office. The board asked that they be given a chance to review the information until the next meeting before discussing it any further. Bondhus requested that her salary be reviewed at the same time as well.

Highway Engineer Ron Gregg met with the board to discuss a few different items. Gregg reported that training on the use of fire extinguishers would be held sometime this spring at the Windom County Highway Department and all county employees will be invited to participate.

Motion by Holmen, second by Sorenson, unanimous vote to accept retirement resignation from David Stresemann, Solid Waste Worker, effective

March 31, 2006 with appropriate payout of benefits.

Motion by Sorenson, second by Oeltjenbruns, unanimous vote to authorize Gregg to post internally and to advertise for the position of Solid Waste Worker, if he so desires. Because this position has been advertised within the last 6 months, Gregg has the option of using the same applicants from the last job opening without having to advertise again.

Motion by Severson, second by Holmen, unanimous vote to accept resignation from Srinivasa Gutti, Highway Tech Supervisor, effective March 31, 2006 with appropriate payout of benefits.

Two bids were recently received for furnish and installation of a dump body and snow equipment on the new tandem truck. Bids were as follows: Crysteel Truck Equipment - \$73,293.30 and Sanitation Products, Inc. - \$67,719.76. Motion by Oeltjenbruns, second by Severson, unanimous vote to award low bid in the amount of \$67,719.76 to Sanitation Products, Inc.

Richard Maxwell, Kenneth Birch and Andy Butler met with the board representing Home Farms Technologies, Inc. from Brandon, Manitoba, Canada. They gave a presentation about their company and what they can offer to the county as far as Municipal Solid Waste (MSW).

County Recorder Mary Ann Anderson met with the board to discuss a personnel issue.

Motion by Oeltjenbruns, second by Sorenson, unanimous vote to approve gambling permit for Mt. Lake Golf Course for a raffle that will be held on May 6, 2006 pending receiving payment.

Two bids were presented for roof repair/replacement on the County Transit Garage and were as follows: Bargen, Inc. - \$20,142.86 and Laraway Roofing, Inc. - \$16,328.00. Because it is not known whether this building can structurally withstand a new roof, more information will need to be researched. No action was taken at this time.

Motion by Sorenson, second by Holmen, unanimous vote to allow Chairman Kuecker to sign 2005 OSHA 300 Summary that is to be posted from February 1, 2006 to April 30, 2006.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Jan Johnson, Auditor/Treasurer

Ron Kuecker, Board Chairman

Kelly Thongvivong, Bd. Adm. Assistant